Windham Community Garden
Minutes September 4, 2012

Present: Bruce Gove, Marge Govoni, Rachel Michaud, Rob Juergens, Rick Bernard, Rick and Donna Walter, Priscilla Payne, Guest, Doug Armstrong.  Absent: Paul Tringali, Laura Lapierre and Aileen Pelletier.

The meeting was called to order by Bruce Gove.

Secretary’s Report was approved on a motion by Marge and seconded by Rick W.

Treasurer’s report: We have $1808.00 in the checking account.  Approved on a motion by Priscilla and seconded  by Donna.

Priscilla and Marge presented the plan for next year based on the concept that had been approved.  After a short discussion the plan was approved unanimously.

We set October 15 as the closing date for the garden.  All beds will need to be cleaned up except for those folks who have indicated that they want to return next year.  They will have to clean their beds but if they have crops such as carrots that they want to leave in the ground they may do that and also may plant overwintering crops such as garlic.

Bruce has tilled where the peas were planted and planted a cover crop.

We discussed the grant for the hoop house.  Bruce will do research on several companies and get a quote and find out what we need to buy in addition to the hoop house kit.

Marge presented a proposal that we go before the Community Services committee to request some financial support.  We agreed by consensus to pursue that.

Bruce will talk to Doug Fortier in Public Works to see if the town will put some gravel along the edge of the road so that it isn’t so difficult to get in and out of the parking area.

We discussed having a harvest dinner and while we all think it is a good idea and Doug is willing to make the sauce and guide us through the process but we decided to wait until next year and begin planning well ahead.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
